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RACE MEET 2021 NEWS 

  
The Horsemen’s entrance to the grounds is moving this year! Horsemen will then be 
stopping for a check in process like was done at Colonial Downs in the past. If paperwork 
is not complete, horsemen will not gain access to the grounds. The entrance will now be 
the main entrance on Ox Road. The back gate will be closed. Please follow the signs. 
 
If you did not submit Coggins for the horses that were listed on your racing application, 
please email, regular mail or fax these as soon as possible. Horsemen that have not 
submitted all required paperwork, may be denied entrance to the grounds. 
 
We will once again be providing straw for bedding and hay for the horsemen’s use. If 
you choose not to use what is provided, the cost of whatever you use will be at your 
expense. 
 
All purse checks for Shenandoah Downs, including stipend payments, will be made by 
direct deposit this year. This will be the only method of payment for all owners, trainers 
and drivers. If you completed the forms last year, AND NOTHING HAS CHANGED,  
you must complete the Purse Authorization form. If you did not complete the W9 form 
and Direct Deposit forms last year, you must complete them and return them either by 
email, regular mail or fax. Trainers please make your owners aware of this requirement. 
Forms are available on our website under the Race Meet tab. 
 
The Virginia Racing Commission has recently changed the rules concerning the use of 
Clenbuterol. Please check this change and all medication rules before racing at 
Shenandoah Downs. A link to the medication withdrawl times can be found on our 
website on the Race Meet tab. 
 
If you have any questions about any of this information, please contact Debbie Warnick 
at 443-463-0917. 
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